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The mission of the Hanover Public Schools is to guide every student to thrive in a global society. 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 

From: Thomas R. Raab, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Finance 

Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 

Date: November 13, 2019 

Re: FY 2020 Monthly Budget Update 

Please find the FY 2020 Budget Summary attached. The budget transfers approved on September 

11, 2019 have been incorporated and the same bottom line total voted at town meeting, 

$29,218,627, remains. The percentage spent and encumbered to date is trending as expected for 

the end of October with 32.17% percent of the budget spent or encumbered.  

There is one issue that bears explanation. We are currently reporting $-297,902.88 in Special 

Education expenses. This negative reporting is simply due to the fact that I haven’t maximized 

spending the 240 Grant or Circuit Breaker. As in the past, I will slowly move spending from the 

budget to the 240 Grant and Circuit Breaker during the school year in order to maximize 240 

Grant spending and possibility have funds available to roll over into the FY 2021 budget from 

Circuit Breaker. It is very early in the budget to accurately predict any possible rollover. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
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